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Red Meat Abattoir Association 

News Flash COVID-19   
UPDATE ON AGRICULTURE AND FOOD SECTOR VALUE CHAIN - COVID-19 

AMENDED LOCKDOWN REGULATION 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE ONLINE PORTAL 
Please note this Newsflash is sent out to all abattoir, Associated Members,  

Provincial and National department as well as industry  

 

T: (012) 349-1238/9            F: (012) 349-1240            www.rmaa.co.za 
 
            27 March 2020 
Dear Abattoir Owners  

 
Additional communication related to the Lockdown period and provision of essential 

services.  

 

An amendment of the lockdown regulations was published on 26 March 2020 Nr 11067.Amidst 

the changes are the inclusion of harvesting and storage facilities essential to prevent the wastage 

of primary agricultural goods. (31) 

And  

Critical maintenance services (33) 

(Annex 1) 

A further press release was issued by the Minister of Agriculture,Land Reform and Rural 

Development Thoko Didiza emphasizing the importance of the Agriculture and Food Value 

chain. Outstanding matters related to refusal for transport, certification and movement of products 

are being addressed today.  

(Annex 2) 

In order to assist with the availability and stability of the food value chain as referred to, members 

are requested to continue providing price information for weekly reporting but also slaughter 

statistics as required.  

 

The further media release by the Department of Trade and Industry further state that “No 

companies will be prejudiced by any delay in the system” with reference to the Biz portal 

registration process.  

(Annex 3) 

Please contact me for any enquiries and please ensure that documented requirements are put in 

place at registered facilities to prevent the spread of the Coronavirus whilst continuing with 

essential services.  

 

Regards 

  
Gerhard Neethling 

082 551 7232 

General Manager  
Red Meat Abbatoir Association 
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Annex 3  
 

MEDIA RELEASE: 
 

DATE: 26 MARCH 2020 
 

*ONLINE BIZPORTAL TO REGISTER BUSINESSES THAT PROVIDE ESSENTIAL GOODS AND 
SERVICE DURING THE LOCKDOWN PERIOD* 

 
As of 14h00 this afternoon, more than 10 000 companies have already registered as providers of 
essential goods and services. Most of these have been in food supply, medical and 
pharmaceutical services and transport services. We will provide further update on communication 
platforms as to the number of registered businesses during the lockdown period.   
 
The regulations issued by the Minister for Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs provide 
for a form or certificate to be issued by companies who provide essential services to their workers, 
to be carried when traveling to and from work 
 
Many companies have requested that they log their details with Government during the lockdown 
period. 
 
We have thus introduced a portal at the website run by the Companies and Intellectual Property 
Commission (CIPC) to log company details only where companies comply with the regulations 
issued by the Minister for Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs on 25 March 2020 in 
Government Notice 398 of Government Gazette No. 43148 (“lockdown regulations”). 
 
The website can be found at www.bizportal.gov.za.  
 
The system is currently running with full functionality. We ask that companies be patient through 
the registration process, as there are large volumes presently being experienced. No companies 
will be prejudiced by any delay in the system. The service will continue to run tomorrow and 
beyond and it is not a requirement that companies complete registration before the lockdown 
begins.  
 
Only companies permitted in terms of the lockdown regulations will be allowed to continue 
operating through the period. Possession of a CIPC certificate does not constitute permission to 
operate during the lockdown. Companies must be guided by the regulation as to whether their 
business operations constitute essential services. Any misrepresentation of information is a 
criminal offence and will be prosecuted. Already we have seen companies selling on-premise 
consumption of alcohol registering through the platform. Other examples include non-essential 
grooming for pets. We will advise these companies that this is not permitted, and may take further 
action if required.  
 
Companies may issue letters to their workers independent of the registration process, which must 
be done ahead of the lockdown at midnight tonight. 
 
CIPC officials who are administering the www.bizportal.gov.za 
 
Enquiries: 
Sidwell Medupe-Departmental Spokesperson 
Tel: (012) 394 1650 
Mobile: 079 492 1774 
E-mail: MSMedupe@thedti.gov.za 
Issued by: The Department of Trade and Industry 
Follow us on Twitter: @the_dti 

http://www.bizportal.gov.za/
http://www.bizportal.gov.za/
mailto:MSMedupe@thedti.gov.za

